
770 Elm St., Manchester, NH 03101 I consolidated.com I NASDAQ: CNSL 

April 4, 2019 

Via Electronic Submission & U.S. Mail 

Ms. Debra A. Howland 
Executive Director 
New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 
21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10 
Concord, New Hampshire 03301 

Re: DT 19-041 Consolidated Communications Petition for Approval of Modifications to the 
Wholesale Performance Plan 

Dear Ms. Howland: 

Chairman Martin P. Honigberg ordered the parties to this Docket to file a written statement regarding 
disclosures from Commissioner Kathryn M. Bailey of actual or potential conflicts of interest. Disclosures 
were made by Commissioner Bailey via a written disclosure dated March 26, 2019, and on behalf of 
Commissioner Bailey by the Chairman during the Prehearing Conference held on March 27, 2019. On behalf 
of Consolidated Communications of Northern New England Company, Inc., we hereby waive these disclosed 
conflicts. 

Please feel free to call me at (603) 656-1535 with any questions. 

Very truly yours, 

Michael J. Shultz 
Vice President, Regulatory & Public Policy 

Cc: Robert Meehan, Director Regulatory Government 
Affairs-NH 
DT 19-041 Service List 


